The Gray Charter School Board of Trustees Policy

School Admission

P1001

The Board of Trustees

The Gray Charter School's Admission Policy

5.4 Describe the random process that the charter school will use to select students if there are more applicants that are spaces available. Proved a tentative date when this random process may occur.

To ensure fairness is the selection of our applicants, a lottery system will be used to select our body. After each application has been completed, a number will be assigned to each applicant's family. Two individuals will be asked to select the lottery numbers at random for each grade level. A Board of Trustee member and a parent. The drawing will be held prior to January 15 of each preceding school year at an advised public meeting where parents and community members may observe the process. After the initial student body is selected a waiting list will be drawn for each grade should someone who is drawn not be able to accept for some reason, such as moving.

After The Gray Charter School's initial year of operation, the enrollment priority will be as follows:

- A) Students enrolled in the preceding year at The Gray Charter School.
- B) Siblings of currently enrolled students.
- C) Applicants who are on the waiting list for the current school year.
- D) The lottery selection will chose all other applicants.

B.P. 1001

ADOPTED September 2000